
Executive Committee 20/03/19 

Present: 

Emily Delaney, Rhiannon Jones, Matty Robinson, Islay Grant, Toby Wilkinson, Will Groarke, Chris 
Russell, Will Brook, Terry Tucker, 

In attendance: Claire Geddes, Martin Ennis, Nik Marsdin, Romy Santer [Minutes]  

Apologies: Sam Maesschalck, Ian Meeks 

Previous Minutes 

Not yet available. 

 

4.1 Union Strategy KPI Document – “I feel I can influence decisions made by my SU” 

Our research tells us that 20% of students feel like they can influence these decisions. This discussion 
focused on why we believe people don’t feel they can influence our decisions.  

Discussion around people not understanding what we do, and the things that we can’t do. LGBTQ+ 
PTO believes there is a separation between the student body and students’ union and how this may 
be creating barriers in terms of influencing decision making. 

In terms of how to close this gap, discussed different campaigns. Rhiannon is working on a “Know 
your Union” campaign. But also believes that we need to be stricter with JCRs and other volunteers 
on their conduct as bad reputation often starts with their criticism. 

Do we need to change the way we do things on a representation level? May need to do more about 
employability if people are taking on opportunities mainly for their CVs. Should be an emphasis on 
fostering positive relationships in welcome week.  

The Students’ Union needs to be more proactive in tackling misinformation online, and having “more 
of a backbone”. 

 

4.2 Access and Participation Plan 

Nik Marsdin spoke about upcoming participation plan. Gave background to what is it, described how 
it is about fair access. Due for submission in late May.  

National priorities: eliminate inequality by 2040, reduce ratio 5-1 ratio (super wealthy to not) ratio to 
2-1, degree gap reduced between white and black students, and between students with disabilities 
and those without. Target black british, mature, BME, students with disabilities.  

Lancaster’s aims: white working class, increase all ethnicity from disadvantaged from Quintile 1, 
reduce black attainment gap, reduce attainment of BTEC and A Level students. 

Emily is a part of the WPAG sub-group who will hear a presentation on the University’s plans.  

Action: Emily will report back to the Executive following this presentation with any key 
information. 

 



5.2 NUS Proposals 

Rhiannon spoke through the proposals for the NUS and the group discussed the pros and cons of the 
plans. It was felt that it is better to approve of these plans so that the NUS will be financially viable 
again.  

The Executive therefore mandated the NUS delegates to vote in favour of the reform proposals.  

The Executive also decided to allow the delegates to discuss the candidates for each position 
between themselves and decide who to vote for. 

 

5.3 Extrav Budgets 

After initially introducing what the documents were and their purpose, the group discussed the 
budgets and the differences. Concerns raised in the lack of detail in some proposals and how this 
didn’t leave members feeling comfortable authorising the spending of up to £3000 without much 
information. 

Fylde, Lonsdale and Grizedale budgets were approved. The remaining colleges have been asked to 
provide more information in their budgets and these will go out to digital resolution once receieved. 

 

6.1 Sports Review 

Martin Ennis came to update the Executive on the Sports Review and its implementation. He 
described the different levels of sport proposed and the different financial models that are being 
looked into currently. 

 

6.2 FTO Team Update 

Verbal updates given on what has happened since the last Executive. 

 

6.3 PTO Update 

LGBTQ+ PTO updated on the key points of NUS conference, summarizing the motions and whether 
they passed. 

 

Cost of University Policy 

We had run over through other discussions, so this item will be carried forward.  

 


